
The SEC has officially agreed with the position set forth in 
Loeb’s correspondence dated December 4, 2007 that the 
preliminary proxy materials of a SPAC issuer that meets 
the definition of a “foreign private issuer” will not be re-
viewed by the SEC.  In the case at hand, a SPAC “foreign 
private issuer” had to start to file reports as a U.S. domestic 
issuer after its initial public offering when it discovered it no 
longer met the “foreign private issuer” eligibility test.  After 
the SPAC filed its preliminary proxy materials with the SEC 
in August 2007 and received comments from the SEC on 
such materials, it realized that it again met the definition 
of a “foreign private issuer.”  Loeb, in its correspondence 
to the SEC, took the position that once the SPAC’s status 
became that of a “foreign private issuer,” the SEC should 
no longer review the preliminary proxy materials.  The SEC 
agreed with Loeb that it would not review the preliminary 
proxy materials of a SPAC meeting the definition of a “for-
eign private issuer” regardless of whether such change in 
status occurs during the SEC review process.  The SEC’s 
recognition of the benefits of falling within the definition of 
a “foreign private issuer” for SPACs can shave months off  
the business combination approval process.  This is great 
news for SPACs in general and those that are approaching 
time deadlines.  

Following this decision, the American Stock Exchange 
agreed to list the securities of a “foreign private issuer” 
SPAC under certain circumstances which will be outlined 
by the Exchange in the weeks to come. 

 

For more information on the content of this alert, please con-
tact Mitchell S. Nussbaum at mnussbaum@loeb.com or at 
212.407.4159.

If you received this alert from someone else and would like to  
be added to the distribution list, please send an email to  
alerts@loeb.com and we will be happy to include you in the 
distribution of future reports.

This alert is a publication of Loeb & Loeb and is intended to provide 
information on recent legal developments. This alert does not create 
or continue an attorney client relationship nor should it be construed 
as legal advice or an opinion on specific situations.  

Circular 230 Disclosure: To ensure compliance with Treasury 
Department rules governing tax practice, we inform you that 
any advice contained herein (including any attachments) (1) 
was not written and is not intended to be used, and cannot be 
used, for the purpose of avoiding any federal tax penalty that 
may be imposed on the taxpayer; and (2) may not be used 
in connection with promoting, marketing or recommending to 
another person any transaction or matter addressed herein.
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